CNRBMA 5511**69**528555-2**65**

236 PØ4

17/02/98 14:21

Fax 6mis par : 33145685578

UNESCO WHO

17/02/98

09:15

Tore Ze Valean

Pu: 3/4



7, place de Fontenoy

Tel: +33 (0) (45 58 10 00 Fax: +33 (0)1 45 67 16 90

75352 Paris U7 SP

1, rue Miollis 75732 Paris Cedex 15

United Nations Educational, Scientific and Cultural Organization Organisation des Nations Unies pour l'éducation, la science et la culture

Dr Jaime Lerner

Governor of the Panama State

Iguacu Palace - Curitiba

Brazil

Fax: 554 1 254 23 99

Miguel Milano Joan Paulo Copiliane Maria hiomtovani

Maria Tereza Padua

Ref:WHC/74/204.1/Brazil/NI/CS

INSTITUTO SOCIOAMBIENTAL

Revolto Cunho-pravo en hacimento.

13 February 1998

" pau- ho- mogniha"

Alno co endial

fri Peder

18.02.98

Dear Sir.

-----State of Conservation of Natural Properties inactibed on World Heritage List: Iguaçu National Park (Brazil)

At its twenty first ordinary session held in Naples, Italy, during 1 to 6 December 1997, the World Heritage Committee reviewed the state of conservation of Iguagu National Park (Brazil) and made the following observations and recommendations:

The Committee was informed that the Bureau, at its twenty-first ordinary session in June 1997. had learnt that a local organisation had started a campaign to re-open a road, closed in 1986 to strengthen the protection of the Park; in early May 1997, 800 people had invaded the Park and set up camp to begin unauthorised work to clear that road.

At its twenty-first extraordinary session of the Bureau, held in Naples during 28-29 November 1997, a representative of IUCN informed the Bureau that the road had been closed, but plans to rehabilitate damaged areas were uncertain and political pressure to re-open the road still prevailed.

The Committee noted that the Brazilian Institute for the Protection of the Environment (IBAMA), via a facsimile message dated 28 November 1997, had provided information on the state of conservation of the site. One of the Delegate's representing your country at the Committee session stated that several actions, including socio-economic studies in the buffer zone, environmental awareness programmes and a revision of the master-plan of the Park, had been undertaken.

Please find attached a copy of the letter sent to the Permanent Delegate for Brazil in UNESCO on the subject referred to above.

UNESCO WHO

236 P**05**

17/02/98

. are w

17/02/98 14:22

69:15

Pg: 4/

Brazil - Iguaçu National Park .

Page 2 13 February 1998

The Committee has requested me to invite your Government to continue its efforts to:

- (i) ensure the permanent closure of the road, and
- (ii) implement future steps to rehabilitate demaged areas.

I shall appreciate it very much if you could provide us a report, before 15 April 1998, on progress achieved with regard to these two items so that the information you may consider providing could be presented to the twenty second session of the Bureau, sakeduled to meet at UNESCO in Paris, during 22-27 June 1998. I shall be grateful if you could contribute to the Brazilian Government's efforts to prepare and submit a report on the state of conservation of Iguaçu National Park, Brazil to the World Heritage Centre before 15 April 1998.

I thank you for your co-operation in the conservation of the Iguaçu National Park of Brazil.

Yours sincerely,

idrnd von Drost**e**

Director

LINESCA World Heritage Contre